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Dear Friend,

One week from today  we will be looking forward to greeting each of you at 
our Banquet for Life Fundraising event! Many hours have gone into the 
preparations of music and testimonies, along with a few surprises. I spoke to 
Pam Tebow for an hour this week. We talked about our faith and our families 
and her plans to come to Greenville. She is looking forward to joining us and 
sharing her family's faith walk!

We are overwhelmed with God's favor concerning this event. You have 
maxed out the TD Center with over 1700 seats filled!  For the first time ever 
I had to close registration. We are thrilled so many want to join us but 
disappointed that so many still want to come and we have no more 
seats.  The way we have accommodated those who want to attend, and are 
not sponsoring our event or hosting, is by the registration list of those who 
have signed up requesting a seat. There are over 200 on that list.  I feel 
certain we will be able to seat those guests.  It's just the nature of large 
events like this that unexpected travel happens, sickness occurs, or family 
members decide they do not want to attend.

We want each of you to know that we are so pleased you are joining us! You 
are the ones that keep our doors open and lights on. Babies are saved 
because of your contributions of prayer, time, energy and funds. But... if your 
plans or your guest's plans have changed, or change in this next week 
and yall cannot attend will you alert us by emailing 
banquet@piedmontwomenscenter. org or calling Wendy at 
864-234-1434  and letting us know?

This event is to celebrate God's goodness to this ministry of Life and to raise 
the operational funds for this next year. Would you please pray about how 
God would have you give your time, your in-kind gifts or your finances. 
Our mission is to share the love of Christ to hurting men and women who 
find themselves in unplanned or crisis pregnancies.

mailto:Piedmont%20Women's%20Center%20%3Cemail@ministrysync.com%3E
mailto:KevinBryant@scstatehouse.gov
https://secure.ministrysync.com/ministrysync/RegistrationManager/Email_BrowserView.php?message_id=20180222110112-p377HjqN987jIy@ministrysync.com
https://secure.ministrysync.com/ministrysync/Admin/EmailUnsubscribe.php?message_id=20180222110112-p377HjqN987jIy@ministrysync.com
mailto:banquet@piedmontwomenscenter.org
tel:(864)%20234-1434


Together we can end the tragedy of abortion.

God bless,

Lenna Smith, CEO

For more information visit our website .
 

For help,  call (864) 244-1434 or email 
Banquet@piedmontwomenscenter.org .
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